MINUTES

Bike Leichhardt Annual General Meeting 

Sunday, 15th December, 2013

Held at Quarantine Reserve Abbotsford

.


Attendance: Bob Moore, Bruce Fry, Grant Rogers, Phillip Johnstone, Bob Dunn, Merv 
McCusker, Heather Manning, Norm White, Helen Zammitt, John Diller, Dave Halloran, Ivor 
Spillett, John Ross 


Apologies: Jamie Honan, Nan Quelley, Libby Fry, Mike MacDonald

1. Minutes 2012 meeting were read by Bruce Fry. Moved as a true record by John Diller.


Seconded Heather Manning.

2. Bob Moore presented the President's Report.


He thanked the 2013 committee and ride leaders for their work.







Mick Saunders was thanked for conducting the GPS navigation course and the bike 
maintenance workshop.


Mick Saunders, Mike MacDonald and Grant Rogers were thanked for their ride leading.


2013 saw the long awaited Bike Leichhardt ride jersey launch. All jerseys have been sold 
and a minimum 5 is required for a second production run.


It was noted that council has no new money for  bike works although they have a carry over 


from 2013 of monies they will spend.


Council will prepare a new bike plan in 2014 and ALL members are encouraged to submit  
their suggestions for improvements. The first council meeting for the bike group is in   

February 2014.


The Department of Fair Trading has the group resisted as Leichhardt Bicycle Users Group.


As we have adopted the name Bike Leichhardt it was thought that we should change the 
registration with the D of FT. Some discussion occurred as to weather we could stay as is


and just say that we are Leichhardt BUG known as Bike Leichhardt. It was decided to find  
out if this was a viable alternative and to act appropriately.

3. The Treasurer's Report was presented by Bruce Fry.


The balance of Bike Leichhardt's account increased by 209.07 dollars, up from the balance 


at the last AGM of $2958.73 to the current balance of $3167.80

4. General Business


It was proposed that the annual fee for Bike Leichhardt membership remain at $10



This was moved by Philip Johnstone and seconded by Ivor Spillet. Carried.


After a discussion it was decided that ride leaders who lead 3 rides or more and are financial 
members of Bicycle NSW should receive one third of the annual BNSW single membership 
fee as a sign of appreciation for their work. Moved Bruce Fry seconded Dave Halloran, 
carried.


It was decided that rides should be posted on the Push On website and Bob Dunn agreed to 


ensure that they are posted in future.

      5.  Election of Committee for 2014


Six members to be elected: President, Vice-President, Secretary, Treasurer, Rides Leader Co-
ordinator and one other member

Bob Moore was returned as President, Phillip Johnstone was elected as Treasurer, Bob Dunn 
was elected as Secretary. Heather Manning, Mike MacDonald, and Dave Halloran were also 
elected with their positions to be decided at the first committee meeting.


A committee meeting and ride leaders meeting will be scheduled for January 2014 


Meeting closed at: 1:45 PM


Bruce Fry 


(for )


Libby Fry (2013 Secretary, Bike Leichhardt) 

